
Church Open/Office Hours 7:30 am to 7:30 pm 7 days a week 
Mass, Adoration & Reconciliation at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish 

Weekday Mass 

Mornings: Monday to Saturday 8:30 am 

Evenings: Monday to Friday 6:15 pm  

Sunday Mass 

Saturday vigil 5:00 pm 

Sunday 8:30 am, 10:30 am, 12:30 pm and 7:00 pm 

Sunday Mass in Tofield: 11:00 am St. Francis of Assisi Parish 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  

Monday to Friday: Immediately Following Morning and Evening Mass 

Saturday 9:15 am to 11:00 am 

Adoration  

***EVERY FRIDAY a Holy Hour prior to each daily Mass*** 

7:30 am prior to Morning Mass and 5:15 pm prior to Evening Mass 

Every Wednesday Holy Hour 5:15 pm prior to Evening Mass: 

1st Wednesday hosted by Mary’s Servants for Christ: October 4 

2nd Wednesday hosted by Society of St. Vincent de Paul: October 11  

3rd Wednesday hosted by CWL: October 18 

4th Wednesday hosted by K of C: October 25 

5th Wednesday (when applicable) hosted by Clergy: November 29 
 

For the benefit of the faithful whose health or other circumstances 

prevent them from attending the church in person, all Masses and 

Adoration will continue to be livestreamed from our OLPH website  

www.olph.ca/video/ or at facebook.com/olphsherwoodpark/videos 

 Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish ~ A Roman Catholic Christian Community 
 

Sunday October 1, 2023 ~ Twenty-sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

We Remember, We Celebrate, We Believe 
13 Brower Drive, Sherwood  Park, AB  T8H 1Y7       780-467-5470    www.olph.ca 

SPECIAL MONTHLY COLLECTION THIS WEEKEND for TOGETHER WE SERVE  

OLPH Parish Office and all Elk Island Catholic 

Schools will be CLOSED on Monday October 2 in 

recognition of National Day for Truth & Reconcilia-

tion. The Church will be OPEN for regular 8:30 am and 

6:15 pm Masses and Reconciliation times only .   

Canada’s Truth & Reconciliation Day (officially September 30 each 

year) provides each one of us an opportunity for prayerful reflection to learn, reflect 

and act in our ongoing journey of healing, reconciliation and hope. 
 

God our Creator, You heal broken hearts with Your love, and call us to share this love 

with one another. Open our hearts, that we might learn to walk with one another — as 

Indigenous peoples, peoples of settler origin and newcomers — along Your healing 

path. Give us the courage to see You…in every human face, in every language and cul-

ture, in every gift of creation. Make us stewards…of one another’s dignity, of one an-

other’s safety, of one another’s lands, of one another’s rights to a cultural identity, as 

unique peoples…as gifts to the human family…as Your beloved children. We ask this 

through Christ our Lord. Amen 

 ~Prayer shared by the York Catholic School District Board 

http://www.olph.ca/video/
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Monday ~ Thomas Gray✞, Mary Moroz✞, Martha 

Sieben✞, Clifford Fiddler✞, Eileen Gallant✞, Jillian James 
& family, Danielle & Reese Shortman, Biel Sumallo, Mable 
& Ken Solomon, Jhun & Bevs Sumallo 

Tuesday ~ Louis Solomon✞, Bessie Lashin✞, Jim Mitch-

ell✞, Genevieve Groome✞, Jean Marc Vienneau✞, Marvin 
& Gail Weleschuk & family, Garcia, Joel & Agas families, 
Benilda Ramos, John Lindsat, Erica Love, Julian Varghese 

Wednesday ~ Greg Walter✞, Elizabeth Kiziak✞, Danielle 
& Reese Shortman, RCIA Inquiries, Bemvindo Palha, An-
gela Kryba, Beth Aberin, Vera Connor, Terry Lynch, Rob-
inson & Viola Rodrigues 

Thursday ~ Claude Brassard✞, Marietta Kowal✞, Jim 

Mitchell✞, Betty Lou Lawrence✞, Marvin & Gail 
Weleschuk & family, Joan Sandmaier, Corazon Garcia, 
Morris Ramilo, Darren MacDonald, David family 

Friday ~ Charlotte Caddel✞, Bryce Clarke✞, George 

McCargar✞, Susanne Schaefer✞, Ken Engel✞, Thomas 

Gray✞, Michael John Hanson✞, Esko Hanninen✞, Rhyse 
Reyes Pricehood, Barbara Owens 

Saturday ~ Bill Webb✞, Harris Fiddler✞, Denise Hrush-

ka✞, Graham & Molly Finley, Geelyn & Shaila Agas, Gene 
& Camille Romaniuk, Rylee Weleschuk, Barbara Owens, 
Jenna Bishop, Antonnette DeGracia 

A humble and heartfelt THANK YOU  to everyone who has 
continued to support the financial needs of our parish with 
(PAD) Pre-Authorized Debit or by bringing your 
Sunday Giving Envelopes to the church. OLPH is 
also set up to  accept donations via INTERAC 
ETRANSFER at:  

OLPH.etransfer@caedm.ca 

Please include your Envelope # OR address  and any special 

instructions in the Message Box for the e-transfer, to ensure 

your donation is properly recorded for your annual tax receipt. 

DEADLINE for Bulletin is Wednesdays at Noon. Email your  
announcements to Natalie at nlavigne@olph.ca 

Your OLPH Parish Team 
 

Pastor ~ Fr. Jim Corrigan 
jcorrigan@olph.ca 
 

Associate Pastor  
Fr. Ben Makkollil, CMI  
frben@olph.ca 
 

Associate Pastor  
Fr. Mario Villaraza, SDB  
frmario@olph.ca 
 

Permanent Deacon 
Deacon Lynn Pion 
lpion@olph.ca 
 

Business Coordinator  
Deacon Arden Playford  
aplayford@olph.ca 
 

Pastoral Assistant 
Natalie Lavigne nlavigne@olph.ca 
 

Administrative Assistant 
Jenny Velazco jvelazco@olph.ca 
 

Administrative Assistant 
Angie DeWolfe adewolfe@olph.ca 
 

Volunteer Management 
 vmteam@olph.ca 
 

Other Inquiries:   info@olph.ca  
Parish Office 780-467-5470 

 

Website: www.olph.ca 
 

Follow Us on Facebook:  
facebook.com/

olphsherwoodpark 
 

Archdiocese of Edmonton 
Website:  www.caedm.ca  

In event of an emergency, call the 
church office to connect with the 

Priest On Call 780-467-5470 

October 2 - 7 
 

Week  39  
September 24, 2023 

Cost of  Operating 
the Parish 

Building Fund 
Target Amount 

“Together We Serve” 
Target Amount 

Average weekly 
amount required (based 

on 2023 budget) 
$25,000.00 $2,480.00 $2,310.00 

Donations this week $23,243.75 $2,413.00 $1,249.25 

This week surplus/
shortfall 

-$1,756.25 -$67.00 -$1,060.75 

• Cost of operating the parish “average weekly amount” is 1/52 of the total annual amount of or-
dinary receipts projected in the 2023 budget 

• Building fund target average weekly amount is based on total donations projected in 2021 budget. 
• Together We Serve weekly amount is based an annual target which is set by the Archdiocese. 
• Together We Serve Collection -  First Sunday of every Month - October 1 
• Society of St. Vincent De Paul Poor Box Collection - Third Sunday of every Month - October 15 

OLPH Financial Report 

Parish & Community News 

Hosted at Holy Trinity Parish 
200 Boundary Road, Spruce Grove, AB 

 

$60.00/Woman • $40.00/Student 
 

More details and online registration: 
https://www.catholicfamilyministries.com/women-
of-dignity-conference 
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Funeral for Gertrude Howes 
will be on Monday October 2, 
1:00 pm at OLPH. 

What’s Happening at OLPH 

AT OLPH WE PRAY 

FOR ONE ANOTHER 
Call Doreen at 780-467-

0597 or Josie at 

780-467-0197 with 

your PRAYER 

REQUESTS 

 TOFIELD CORNER  

~ St. Francis of Assisi Parish ~ 
Mass every Sunday at 11:00 am 

  And the Lord answered! “Francis, go and rebuild my church, as you can 

see, is falling into ruin.” - Quote from St. Francis of Assisi 

 

26th Sunday of Ordinary Time ~ Today we are hearing that we 

must not become complacent to God’s will. Jesus is our ‘blue-

print’ on this. As St. Paul tells us “Jesus humbled Himself to God, 

becoming obedient even to the point of death.” We are rebuilding 

our own small part of the church here at St. Francis of Assisi Par-

ish in little Tofield. Let’s be humble to God’s request and contin-

ue our own mission faithfully and with happy enthusiasm.  

1. We will be celebrating our patron saint - the solemnity of St. 

Francis of Assisi on Wednesday October 4. The rosary 

will start at 6:00 pm and mass will start at 6:30 pm. Please join 

us if you can!  

2. Also on October 4, you can join in with the 3rd Annual St. 

Francis of Assisi Pilgrimage. It will start at Lindbrook Ser-

vice Station at approximately noon. If you would like to par-

ticipate - please call Wendy at 780-232-5300 for details!  

3. We are waiting for our upcoming October schedule to plan our 

next General Meeting. Stay tuned for more info.  

4. October and November we will be bringing in lots of volun-

teers together for ‘painting-bees’ at our parish. Wait for the 

call!  

5. Call for Readers! We are in need of some more readers for 

the November and December schedule. If you are interested or 

would like to be put on the list please let Alex know. You can 

call/text at 587-336-0750 or email at novaxela@gmail.com.  

 
To post in the ‘Tofield Corner’ contact Kathy by email 

Kathleen.Anderson.one@gmail.com or phone  

780-270-8652.  

(Weekly bulletin deadline is Wednesday.) 

Speak to us  in the foyer after any 

Mass this weekend OR contact 

Daryl Boyden 780-467-9222 or 

boydendg@telusplanet.net. 

If your child (age 7-10) is not 
yet baptized, but wants to re-
ceive First Communion with 
their classmates this year, we 
have special support for your 
family!  There are two steps 
you must complete: 

1.Baptism Preparation 
Class for Parents: choice of 
Tuesday October 10 or Tues-
day November 14 at 6:15 pm 
(both start with Holy Mass).  

2.Family Baptism Retreat 
(for Children & Parents) on 
Sunday October 22, 12:30 pm 
- 2:30 pm (starting with Mass) 

*Deadline to register for 
these classes is October 10.  

Contact Jenny 780-467-5470 
or info@olph.ca to register. 

Once preparation is complet-

ed, parents will have three 

dates to choose from for the 

baptism of your child(ren):  

Sunday November 19 

Sunday November 26 

or Sunday December 17 

Baptized children can then 

join the new classes starting  

in  January, preparing to cel-

ebrate First Reconciliation   

and First Holy Communion! 

Baptism OPENS THE DOOR to the rest of the Sacraments! 

Congratulations & Welcome 

to the children Baptized on 

Sunday September 24, 2023 

Mikayla Helina Roe 

Georgia Lynn Allan 
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HELP LINE 780-416-0931 

Parish & Community News What’s Happening at OLPH 

OPEN on Sundays  

AFTER the 8:30 am 

and 10:30 am Mass. 

 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter is a powerful 

weekend experience designed to help good mar-

riages become better – to take relationships to a 

higher level of greater joy and intimacy. 

There will be a Worldwide Marriage 

Encounter Weekend in Fort Sas-

katchewan October 13 – 15, 2023.  

To register for a Marriage Encounter experience, 

go to the website: https://wwme.org/ 

*If you need help, call 780- 464-2874 or email 

gvankup@telus.net 

Wednesday Mornings  

9:15 am - 12:00pm 

Open to ALL, for pre-school 

children ages 13 months to 5 

years. Advance sign-up required. Weekly fee $5/

child or $6/family.  

(Funds are donated to the Women’s Shelter in 

Sherwood Park)  

Email Amanda at mmorningout@gmail.com to 

join or learn more. 

APPLE PIES ARE SOLD OUT! 

CWL will have more for sale at the Fall 

Market on November 4.  

THANK YOU to 

all who supported 

us!  
 

 

Please help us out 

by taking a few 

packs to sell! 

Pick yours up in the 

foyer after any Mass    

  next weekend. 

 

COME MAKE PYROHY!  

Tuesday October 17, 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 

All parishioners (men included), are 

invited to our annual Pyrohy-Making 

Bee.  Bring your rolling pins and 

your pinchers. 

 

Spaces are still available for the 

 on Saturday 

November 4. For more information 

call/text Pat 780-218-8009 or email  

patkeith7@gmail.com. 

Wednesday October 11,  

1:00 pm to 3:30 pm Via Zoom 
The two and half hour class is mandatory for all 

volunteers and employees of the Archdiocese. 

(one time requirement)  

This ONLINE session is open for all. 

Registration link: 

 https://forms.gle/KkidrABE5x5hyEhm8 
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2024 CWL membership drive will     

officially begin at the Fall Mar-

ket on November 4, 2023. 
National has requested our remittance by Jan-

uary 31, 2024. Should you wish to purchase 

your $40.00 membership early (in the event 

that you will be away), you may do so by an e

-transfer to Arlene at calr@shaw.ca  or cheque 

or cash at the following events:   

General Meeting Tuesday October 10 

Pyrohy Making Tuesday October 17 

Or by dropping off your payment at the 

parish office in an envelope marked “CWL 

Membership” with your name on it.   

Please inform us of any changes (ie, address, 

telephone number, email address). If you have 

a family member that you would like listed as 

a contact, please provide his/her information 

as well. For more information, contact Arlene 

587-982-1433 or Margaret 780-467-0443. 
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The Clothing Nook is 

OPEN for Shopping: 
  

Tuesdays 1:00 – 3:00 pm  

October 3, 17 & 31, November 

14 & 28, December 12 

Saturdays 10:00 am – Noon 

October 7 & 21, November 4 & 

18, December 2 & 16 

AND NEW THURSDAY 

EVENINGS STARTING IN 

OCTOBER! 5:00  - 7:00 pm 

October 5 & 19, November 2, 

16 & 30, December 14 
 

All clothing is free thanks to 

the generous donations from 

our community. Donations of 

clean, gently used seasonal 

clothing can be dropped off at 

the parish office during regular 

office hours. Household items 

and furniture will be gratefully 

accepted by the Society of St 

Vincent de Paul. Please phone 

the donation line:  780-416-

0931  

***The Christmas Store will be 

open November 14 - De-

cember 22 (Nook will be 

closed Christmas week 

Dec 23- Jan 1) 

Thursday October 19, 7:00 - 8:30 pm 
(After Evening Mass) 

 

If you haven't been to a training session in the last six 
months, it is important you attend. Most of our altar 
servers are due for a refresher. Training sessions help 
keep you as up to date as possible with your roles and re-
sponsibilities. It also keeps us in touch with servers we 
don't see very often.  

For More Info Email:  
amanda.gaudet15@gmail.com or christina.stockdale@me.com 

Are you interested in Catholic Social Teach-
ings? Social Justice? The links between re-
source extraction and human rights violations? 
 

The Edmonton Archdiocesan Council for  
Development and Peace - Caritas Canada 
invites you to its 

AGM and Fall Workshop. 

Saturday October 14, 9:30 am - 2:30 pm 

at Assembly Hall, Catholic Archdiocese of 

Edmonton Pastoral & Administration Offices, 

8421 - 101 Street  NW Edmonton 

Lunch Included, Entrance by Donation 
 

Register in advance by email to:  
cmichaud@devp.org (Include first and last 
name, parish or organization, email and phone 
number.) 
 

For further information call: Carmen Michaud, 
Alberta-NWT Animator at 1-780-469-1010 ext. 
2180 or toll free at 1-844-480-3387 
 

Registration Deadline October 10 
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We need YOU at Mass. New 

Volunteers always welcome! 

Reach out to the Leader of 

the specific Ministry that  

interests you for Training: 
 

MUSIC MINISTRY:   

Sharon Darbyshire 

(sharon_darbyshire@shaw.ca) 

USHERS: David Schmidt 

dcwdetml@gmail.com  

& Don Snider 

donretired15@gmail.com 
 

CHILD ALTAR SERVERS: 

Amanda Gaudet 

amanda.gaudet15@gmail.com 

& Christina Stockdale 

christina.stockdale@me.com 
 

ADULT SERVERS: 

Peter Kamstra 

onetoughcatholic@yahoo.ca     

EUCHARIST MINISTERS: Sue 

Szojka sue.szojka@shaw.ca 
 

A/V SOUNDBOOTH:  

Bob Gerow bgerow@olph.ca 
 

PROCLAIMERS: Michelle Rose  

michelle.rose@shaw.ca  
 

*Ministry volunteers please 

sign up for your Mass IN 

ADVANCE on our website 

www.olph.ca OR call the Par-

ish Office 780-467-5470. 

National Day for Truth 
and Reconciliation 

 

“For over a century, the central goals of Canada’s Aboriginal policy  were to eliminate Ab-
original governments; ignore Aboriginal rights; terminate the Treaties; and, through a process 
of assimilation, cause Aboriginal peoples to cease to exist as distinct legal, social, cultural, reli-
gious, and racial entities in Canada. The establishment and operation of the residential  schools 
were a central element of this policy, which can best be described as “cultural genocide.”  (#1 
TRC Honoring the Truth, Reconciling for the Future 2015).  

This is the opening paragraph of the Truth and Reconciliation Executive Summary docu-
ment, “Honoring the Truth.” The Truth and Reconciliation Commission listened for over six 
years to the stories of thousands of Indigenous people, who had lived through the experience of 
residential schools; or who were children or grandchildren who had experienced the 
“generational trauma” passed on to them by their families, because of their residential school 
experience. Very difficult words for us to read, difficult to own, yet as Canadians, they are our 
history. As Catholics, who brought the Good News of Jesus Christ, the first health care systems 
and structured education to this land, these words too, are part of our history. 

What we may or not know is that residential schools were the brainchild of the Canadian 
Federal government of the time. The Catholic Church, as well as several other Christian denom-
inations, were contracted by the government to provide education for these young indigenous 
children. Yes, this is a painful part of our Church’s history. Yes, here we are today, the same 
Church, endeavoring to achieve the Truth and Reconciliation that will ultimately lead to authen-
tic healing for so many who are in need of it. 

There were 94 calls to action highlighted by the TRC, and the Holy Father’s engagement 
and apology in this healing journey was very much a part of the call to action. It was also a clear 
signal to all Catholics, that we need to do what we can to participate in the healing and Recon-
ciliation, that is so clearly needed. 

“Listening to your voices, I was able to enter into, and be deeply grieved by the stories of 
the suffering, hardship, discrimination, and various forms of abuse that some of you experi-
enced, particularly in the residential schools…I ask for God’s forgiveness, and I want to say 
to you with all my heart: I am very sorry. And I join my brothers, the Canadian bishops, in 
asking your pardon.”  

These words were spoken by Pope Francis at Maskwacis last July as 
he met with them on their land and asked forgiveness on behalf of the 
Catholic Church. That is where it needs to begin; with contrition for past 
wrongs, regardless whether I was actually part of the process. Original sin 
is an integral part of the human condition, passed on to us from those we 
refer to as our first parents. In the same way, we carry a culpability for the 
wrongs of those who came before us. We need to do what we can, mov-
ing forward, to initiate healthy and authentic reconciliation and healing. 

 I have heard it said that we are all pilgrims and newcomers to this 
land, compared to those who have always been here. Whether we are first 
generation or fifth generation Canadians, our indigenous sisters and 

brothers were here first. I do not know the minds of our forefathers. They may well have be-
lieved they were doing our First People a favor by teaching them the Western Way. I am abso-
lutely certain that the vast majority of faithful religious men and women who taught them, did 
so with pure and God-centered hearts. Many, many very good, faithful, God-fearing men and 
women religious, gave their entire lives in the service of our Indigenous brothers and sisters. 
Their only goal was the well-being of the children they were responsible to educate. It is clear 
now that this was not the appropriate mode of effecting communion between the First People 
and those who arrived before we did. 

 September 30 is the National Day of Truth and Reconciliation in Canada. At Parish Pasto-
ral Council we have been grappling with how a community like Sherwood Park, a parish with 
the demographic of Our Lady of Perpetual Help, can come to a greater awareness of Truth and 
Reconciliation. How can we participate in the healing that is so needed. One of the maxims of 
the First People on this journey has been “Nothing about us without us.” We need the counsel 
of our Indigenous brothers and sisters to help us know how to move forward on the journey of 
healing, in an authentic and participatory way. Our PPC are reaching out to Elk Island Catholic 
Schools, who already work closely with Indigenous elders and knowledge keepers in our school 
system. Our hope is to invite them to assist/counsel us in our next moves. 

 Something that is clear to me, that we do not need advice on, is this: We all have an obli-
gation to understand objectively what has happened in the past. This, so we can understand that 
we need a path forward for a healthy reconciled future. Each of us should take a read through 
the 94 calls to action that came about through the work of the TRC Commission. Here is the 
link to the National Truth and Reconciliation Center website, https://nctr.ca/records/reports/. If 
you are a reader, there is no shortage of chronological documentation from the last hundred plus 
years. However, you go about it, we need to make ourselves more aware of the need for recon-
ciliation with our First People. They too are God’s children and that makes them our sisters and 
brothers in the Lord. My friends, this is a difficult, controversial and at times polarizing topic. 
Challenging as it may be, the only way we will make positive progress, is by becoming conver-
sant on topic of Truth and Reconciliation.  Please do explore and inform yourselves as you are 
able. Please do pray for an open heart and mind as you go about this essential journey. We 
will keep you informed of upcoming awareness opportunities moving forward.  

Blessings and thank you, 
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